MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, MAY 26, 2020
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, May 26, 2020, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  2 Commissioners – David Camardelle and Kelly Besson, Sr.  

Absent: 1 Commissioner – Arthur Bellanger 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on May 5, 2020 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering stated that 1They attended the port commission meeting to discuss the channel and a levee on the Port Commercial Dock. The port commissioners approved to go forward and present them with the actual location of the levee and approved to pay the mitigation for the channel. Need to help port with marking the channel. 2. Working on the levee inspection. Hebert Street Levee needs some attention. 3. The new pump stations designs are complete. 
President Camardelle thanked Mr. Marlbrough and Mr. Chauvin for attending the por meeting and giving out information for the channel by the new breakwaters and discussing the levee on the Commercial Dock Property. Working with both lawyers to draw up agreement with the port and levee for channel and levee. Watching HB 2 for money from Capital Outlay to get projects shovel ready when money becomes available to construct breakwaters, levees or add pumps. Thanked Jefferson Parish President Sheng, the Governor, JP Councilman Templet, Senator Cassidy and Kennedy and Representative Scalise and Graves for checking on us during the Tropical Storm. They will get us pumps or whatever else we need to get Grand Isle open for business as soon as possible. Will be going to Baton Rouge and lobby for money in Capital Outlay. Mr. Camardelle wants to continue to put rocks to save the island and then build levees. Hurricane Season starts June 1, and everyone should be prepared living on Grand Isle. Please have patience and respect the rocks in the waters. President Camardelle stressed that the rocks are placed as a barrier for tidal conditions and not for people to climb and fish on. The side of the breakwaters are dangerous, and everyone should stay alert.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:46 p.m.
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